SAMPLE  LETTER
April 15, 2017

Assemblymember Cristina Garcia, Chair

Assembly Natural Resources Committee

1020 N St, Room 164

Sacramento, CA 95814
Fax: (916) 319-2192
Re: AB 1594 (Bloom) Study on Ocean Plastic Pollution – Support

Dear Assemblymember Garcia,

We would like to express our strong support for Assembly Bill 1594, by Assemblymember Bloom.  

The Northern California Recycling Association (NCRA) is a non-profit organization founded in 1978, primarily to promote environmentally sound discards management practices, including waste reduction, reuse, recycling, and composting. Our 200 members include recycling businesses, employees, entrepreneurs, and individuals supportive of various Bay Area and State Zero Waste initiatives.

AB 1594 is a measure which would direct the Ocean Protection Council to study the sources and types of ocean plastic pollution, and to come up with recommendations for strategies to reduce ocean plastic pollution.

Plastic and packaging waste represents a significant and fast growing component of the state’s waste stream. California disposes of more than three million tons of plastic packaging waste annually. However, less than 5 percent of plastic packaging is currently recycled. This litter and marine debris present a serious and growing threat to water quality, the beneficial uses of the waters of the state, and marine recreational human use, and they threaten the ability of California’s waters and the Pacific Ocean to sustain aquatic life. 

Single use takeout food packaging, primarily expanded polystyrene (EPS), comprises a disproportionately large portion of non-recyclable waste, and is the second greatest component of litter (behind tobacco products), comprising 20-30% of all litter. Even when properly disposed, lightweight plastic packaging is litter prone, and can be blown from trash cans, garbage trucks, and landfills. 
Up to 80% of ocean pollution is litter from urban runoff. EPS is one of the largest ever accumulating components of marine debris pollution. EPS is light and buoyant, and can float on ocean currents for years. Once in the environment, single-use food packaging litter kills marine wildlife, including sea birds and endangered turtles, which mistake it for food. EPS is not biodegradable and persists for many years, before disintergrading into smaller plastic particles, posing a hazard to plankton and similar marine organisms.

EPS is one of the most environmentally costly forms of packaging distributed today. Data collected during California’s annual Coastal Cleanup indicate that plastic and disposable food service packaging represent some of the most commonly littered items. The Ocean Protection Council estimates that current cost of cleaning up marine debris annually may well push the $1 billion mark. The cost to California local governments and ratepayers for collecting and disposing of Fast Food Sector waste is as much as $600 million annually.

AB 1594 proposes to address the problem of ocean plastic pollution by identifying the primary sources and types of pollution, not limited to  increasing the diversion of single use take-out food packaging while reducing a primary source of permanent litter and marine debris. The Ocean Protection Council will include an analysis of statewide beach cleanup efforts, and provide recommendations regarding legislative action or other strategies that may be implemented by the state to reduce plastic pollution on state beaches and in oceanwaters.
Among these reasons, NCRA urges your support of AB 1594.

Sincerely,


K. D. Brooms
K. Douglas Brooms

NCRA Board of Directors, Co-chair Zero Waste Advocacy Committee
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